Center Township Board of Supervisors January 6, 2020 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Monday, January 6, 2020 at 7:13 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Art Morris and Kurt Katchmark.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the December business and budget adoption meetings. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry stated that the Community Christmas Celebration was canceled due to bad weather and that plans would resume to hold the celebration this year.

Paul made a motion to approve the Watson to Harvey lot split. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul then made a motion to approve the Watson to Watson lot split. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Paul to advertise for bids for stone, oil (road materials) and equipment rental and diesel fuel. The bids for the oil and equipment rental will not be split. The bids will be opened and contracts awarded at the February 11th meeting. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Paul to discontinue participation in the recycling program effective February 1st. Harry seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Paul. Harry seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Secretary